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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Wednesday 11th April 2007
Motion No. 3
CATHAOIRLEACH'S BUSINESS
Motion:  Councillor T. McDermott
“That the meeting discuss, with the aid of a detailed report from the manager, the issues and concerns discussed at the site meeting in Beechfield Park on 27th March, the current status of each issue and proposed next steps."
Report:
	
	A meeting was held at Beechfield Park on March 27th between officials from the Parks Department, public representatives for the area and representatives of Cherryfield United FC and Castle Celtic FC.  Various matters relating to the upkeep of the park, the football pitches and the pavilion were discussed.  

Seasonal grass cutting in Beechfield Park had not yet commenced as the staff which undertake this task were in the final stages of completing the current tree planting programme.  This is now complete and the routine schedule of grass cutting is underway with the grass at Beechfield Park being cut within recent days.  A litter pick has also been undertaken and weed control will be implemented within the next few weeks.  In accordance with the regular programme of summer maintenance for all parks in the area, these tasks will be ongoing.  

In relation to the pitches, goalposts have been repaired as discussed and sanding of goalmouths has also been completed.  It was also agreed to re-sod the goalmouths in the Senior and Junior pitch during the closed football season. Arrangements are being made to supply the football clubs with a key for gates accessing the park.  

Prior to the meeting, an order had already been issued to a contractor to paint the roof of the pavilion to conceal the graffiti and it is expected that this work will be undertaken as soon as the contractor is available.  Prices are being sought to either sandblast or paint the side walls of the building to eliminate further graffiti and an order to undertake this work will be issued as soon as possible.  

Other matters discussed were a proposed use of an existing hard surfaced area at the rear of the pavilion and in that regard the possibility of a small all-weather facility will be explored by the clubs in association with the County Council and the FAI.  It was agreed to remove the basketball stands/hoops.
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